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CHAIRMANõS CHATTER 
Merry Christmas to all, 
 
What a good year for the Knaus Owners Club: four successful 
Motorhome show meets; meeting more members; even the 
weather behaved its self (mostly)! I would especially like to 
thank Andrea & Kevin, Jacquie & Bill, Jim and lastly Tony for 
the Lowdhamôs meet. The marshals did a superb job in parking 
us in our places then informing us where the essentials are.  
Hopefully I can do just as good a job for the Lincoln show as 
Marshal, others have also volunteered, thanks for that. 
 

Peterborough was especially different for me as I 
ended up as your Chairman, then thanking Chris & 
Mike Bourne for all their work and for the lovely 
scones that Chris produced. We seem to spend a 
small fortune at the various stalls, I think we have 
everything now, but one never knows. 
 
Our travels have taken us from Spain for last winter 
to France in the spring, then we've just returned 
from the Escorted tour of South & North Island of 

New Zealand.  
 
Bill and Jacquie were absolutely right, itôs a 
great place, as these photos give some  
indication (see their article on page 7-8)! 
Now we are off to Spain again till Easter to 
keep out of the local winter here. 
 
Where ever you are this Christmas, have a 
good one, with a great New Year & good 
health to follow, looking forward to seeing  
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you for the meeting at Peterborough for our AGM in April. 

Clive & Margo 

CHATTER CONTôD 

NEW PRODUCTION HALL FOR KNAUS TABBERT  

Thanks to a booming European market, German motorhome manufacturer Knaus Tabbert has 
decided to build a new production hall with a multi-line facility at its Hungarian plant in 
Nagyoroszi. 

The start of the work was commemorated on 11 
December with a ground-breaking ceremony. Over the 
next two and a half years Knaus will invest a total of about 
ú13.5 million in the construction of a new assembly hall 
that will provide a floor space of more than 10,000 square 
metres. 
 
Managing Director Werner Vaterl explained, "Due to 
capacity and space constraints we are today reaching our 
production limits at our three plants, and we can therefore 
fully satisfy the increased demand only with longer 

delivery times. With this investment we will create the necessary framework conditions for the 
future that will allow us to better respond in the short term to demand fluctuations on the 
individual European markets." 
 
The newly available space will be used for a multi-line 
with a corresponding production supply area. In the 
future this will allow the manufacturer to produce 
caravans, motorhomes, and camper vans on one line 
ï just as required. The extended capacities will make 
it possible to reduce the production time per vehicle 
from about 45 minutes today to less than 23 minutes, 
which means an increase of line output by more than 
100%. The company plans to increase the production 
output of the plant in Hungary to 5,000 units per year. 
 
Werner added, "This investment is a necessary measure that lastingly ensures a well-prepared 
position of our company in the future. In this respect these construction measures in Hungary 
certainly will have a medium to long term effect also on our two other plants in Jandelsbrunn 
and Mottgers.ò 
 
In 2015 Knaus Tabbert, which employs around 250 people at the plant, produced approximately 
2,250 motorhomes and 2,430 caravans at the plant in Nagyoroszi. 

 
With thanks to www.outandaboutlive.co.uk 
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The November Fest organized by Lowdhams of Gunthorpe was once again a huge success, 

the effort put in by all connected to Lowdhams was exemplary from the minute you arrived to 

leaving and nothing was too much trouble for them. 

Upon arrival, there were 75 units to park up, 

everyone was accommodated as best we could 

and parked with their friends or groups, I 

managed to have all Knaus members parked in 

a line along the fence at the entrance. Everyone 

received a goody bag which contained presiôs 

from the manufacturers, tickets for the evening 

BBQ and tea and coffee vouchers for the whole 

weekend. 

The main event this year was on Friday evening, 

the theme this year was ñWild Westò, and it was held at the Lowdham Village hall. We had a 

double-decker bus to ferry us to and from the hall all evening, they even arranged a disabled 

mini bus for the wheelchair users. 

The hall was just amazing! As they had only had 

from 4-00pm that day to decorate and furnish the 

hall it was an incredible sight as you entered, 

please see the photos - you will capture the 

atmosphere. 

During the festivities we were served a 

scrumptious BBQ, there was a was a Hoe Down 

Band/ Country and Western Group who 

entertained us with singing and music as well as 

filling the dance floor with line dancers. There was also instruction for beginners - great fun! 

There was also a ñCharity Barò where all drinks 

were £1 each, all the alcohol was supplied by 

Dethleffs and Sunlight Motorhomes who also 

provided all the Cowboy Hats for everyone. I 

think itôs fair to say that quite a few took full 

advantage at £1 a drink!! 

The recipient of the proceeds was as always 

ñMacmillan Cancer Careò which is Lowdhams 

supported charity. 

Saturday evening was held in the showroom, 

where a large area had been cleared, then filled with tables and chairs and decorated 

accordingly. Again there was live music provided by ñGitan Swing Bandò, a jazz based Quartet. 

All evening the wine was flowing, once more provided by courtesy of the management, 

together with canapés and hot sandwiches. It was another great evening with again all the 

staff working tirelessly for our benefit.       Contôd over 
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